
 

 

  

 

TOWN OF Concord 

PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD HEARING 

TOWN OF CONCORD MUNICIPAL PLAN UPDATE 

JUNE 6, 2023 

 
Present:  Josh Oakley, Judy Kurtz, Dale Urie, George Morehouse, Denis LaMadeleine, Susan 
LaMadeleine, Chris Fournier, Shannon Chapman, Paul Berlejung, William Humphrey, Cynthia Stuart 

 
Consultant Cynthia Stuart started the hearing at 5:45 pm and reviewed the municipal plan update 
process, including that the adjoining communities of Kirby, Victory, Waterford, and Lunenburg were sent 
a copy of the revised municipal plan by certified mail on May 1, 2023. The municipal plan hearing notice 
was posted in the town’s post offices, town clerk’s office, and municipal building, on the town’s website, 
and in the Caledonian Record on May 17 and 20, 2023.  
  
At 5:50 pm, hearing attendees were invited to comment and ask questions about the revised municipal 
plan. Judy Kurtz commented that she thought the revision process went very well and that the revised 
town plan and action items represent and will benefit the Town of Concord. 
 
With no further comments or questions, the hearing ended at 5:55 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Cynthia Stuart  
Stuart Consulting 


